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	Martha’s Vineyard Hospital

	Chilmark Board of Health
	
	Wampanoag Tribal Health Dept.
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	Dukes County Emergency Mgmt
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 April 7, 2007 

Elise Wright, Chairman, Board of Selectmen

P.O. Box 28, 28 Tower Hill Rd.

Cuttyhunk, Ma. , 02713

Dear Chairman Wright,


I am writing today on behalf of the Martha's Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps (MRC) to extend an invitation to join our group. We are aware that Gosnold has most, if not all, of its health and human services needs met by organizations in Fairhaven and New Bedford.  Nonetheless, as an integral part of the County of Dukes County, the Massachusetts Department of Public Health has requested that we extend to you the opportunity to work with the Martha's Vineyard MRC.  We have come far since our first meetings six months ago but still have quite a way to go. It will probably be about six more months before we are ready to provide services.  

Our current partners in the organization are the Boards of Health from Aquinnah, Chilmark, Edgartown, Oak Bluffs, Tisbury, and West Tisbury, the Martha’s Vineyard Hospital, the Wampanoag Tribe, the Dukes County Emergency Management Agency, the Dukes County Public Health Committee, and the Cape & Islands Public Health Coalition.  Your Board of Health or Emergency Management Department could represent Gosnold.

The Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps’ mission is to assist the local community, when requested, during a public health emergency by providing a rapid, coordinated and specific response using locally recruited medical, mental health, public health and health support volunteers appropriately trained in the latest emergency response methods.

The benefits that we see for Gosnold would be to be included in an organization that could help your community during times of health and other natural disasters. Having a large group of trained medical and non-medical volunteers that could assist your own disaster response efforts would seem to be advantageous for your community. Your participation would also seem logical because both of our communities are Islands and we both understand the disaster response challenges that are unique to being geographically isolated.  Additionally, the US Coast guard in Mememsha can be called upon to provide immediate transportation for the movement of Medical Reserve volunteers from the Vineyard to assist your own initial efforts during disasters.  

Please let us know if you are interested in partnering with us or if you would like more information.

Sloan Hart, Administrator

Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps
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